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City Council Workshop Minutes - Draft 

Monday, September 20, 2021, 4:30 PM 

REMOTE MEETING PARTICIPATION 

 

NOTE: Please see the published Agenda Packet for all item file attachments 

 

 

CALL TO ORDER 

Mayor Ellen Burton called the meeting to order at 4:30 p.m. 

ROLL CALL 

Present: Council Members Greg Anderson, Bonnie Carter, Don Chaney, Steve Hogan, 
Shannon Roberts and Melissa Smith 

Staff: Phil Bourquin, Sarah Fox, Jennifer Gorsuch, Cathy Huber Nickerson, Mitch Lackey, 
Trang Lam, Robert Maul, Bryan Rachal, Heather Rowley, David Schultz, Ron 
Schumacher, Jeff Swanson, Nick Swinhart, Connie Urquhart and Steve Wall 

Press: No one from the press was present 

PUBLIC COMMENTS 

No one from the public wished to speak. 

WORKSHOP TOPICS 

1. Municipal Research and Services Center (MRSC) Rosters 

Presenter:  Steve Wall, Public Works Director 

This resolution will be placed on the October 4, 2021 Regular Meeting Agenda for Council’s 

consideration. 

2. Camas North Shore Subarea Plan Phase 2  

Presenter:  Sarah Fox, Senior Planner 

Fox provided an update about the plan and discussion ensued. 

3. Amendments to Camas Municipal Code (File No. MC20-02 Sessions) 

Presenter:  Sarah Fox, Senior Planner on behalf of Planning Commission 

This item will be placed on the October 4, 2021 Regular Meeting Agenda for Council’s 

consideration. 

4. Fireworks Discussion 

Presenter:  Ron Schumacher, Fire Marshal, Mitch Lackey, Police Chief 



This item will be placed on a future Workshop Meeting Agenda. 

5. 2021 Washington State Legislature Police Reform Laws 

Presenter:  Mitch Lackey, Chief of Police & David Schultz, City Attorney 

This item was for Council’s information only. 

COUNCIL COMMENTS AND REPORTS 

Council Members Carter and Hogan, and Mayor Burton attended the Camas-Washougal Fire 
Department’s 9-11 remembrance ceremony.  

Carter attended the “Meet the Mayor” booth at the Farmer’s Market, and the Downtown Camas 
Association (DCA) and the Library Board of Trustees meetings. Carter commented about the 
City’s Equity Committee and about the sub-committee for the homelessness issue in Camas. 

Hogan attended several Columbia River Economic Development Committee (CREDC) meetings. 

Roberts commented about the City’s Police Department and plans to attend the joint Planning 
Commission and Parks and Recreation Commission meeting. 

Smith announced the Camas-Washougal Chamber of Commerce Oktoberfest event. 

Burton commented about the various forms of community conversations taking place, including 
the upcoming Town Hall virtual meeting, announced the Public Works Department’s receipt of the 
Top Project Award from the Oregon Daily Journal of Commerce for the Lake Everett Roundabout 
project, announced the local Ducky Derby event, and attended the Clark County Public Health 
meeting. 

PUBLIC COMMENTS 

Marilyn Roggenkamp, 373 NE Oak Street, Camas, commented about the Camas Police 
Department and the new Police Reform Laws, and about the Fireworks Discussion. 

ADJOURNMENT 

The meeting adjourned at 6:25 p.m. 


